	               
           MEETING MINUTES     

Dalrymple Hall, Room 1

Tuesday 20th September 2022

 at 7.00 pm
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Present:			Dionne Whyte 	(Chairperson)
                                           Helena Gilbert          (Vice Chairperson)
				Kenny Harper          (Treasurer)
		                     Alison Wymes           (Secretary)
                                           Ashley Mackie	(Social Secretary)
	                                John Anderson
                                           Arthur Bowie
                                           James Grieve
                                           Sylvia Harper
                                           Fiona May
                                           Mary Regan
                                           Ken Watt
                                           
Councillors:                       Cllr Seamus Logan
                                            Cllr Doreen Mair
                                           
                                                                                                                                                                                                          

	1.
	Apologies & Declaration of Interest 

	
	Cllr James Adams, Cllr Ann Bell, Angela Keith, Steven Rollo, Michael McDonald

	2.
	Minutes of last meeting 

	
	Proposed – John Anderson        Seconded –  Fiona May        

	3.
	The Royal Family

	
	D.W. On behalf of FCC, she expressed condolences to the Royal Family on the recent announcement of the passing of Queen Elizabeth
 

	4.
	Matters Arising and Action Sheet Updates

	
	Action Updates 
1.S.L Cllr S.Logan to apply for funding for the proposed 3rd lighthouse near the Tesco roundabout - ongoing
Cllr J.Adams Has he heard back from owners of the area at the entrance to Asda Retail Park? (not here)
S.R had emailed the person in charge of BT re removal of BT boxes – he was due to be back at work today. Will await an email from him.
K.H, D.W & J.A In the process of opening separate bank accounts for the CC and the FL
A.Keith Determine if the above Twinning Association still exists or not as far as the Council is concerned.(not here)
6. D.W had emailed Inspector J. Cordiner inviting her to attend a CC meeting, but had not heard back from her
7. S.R Has joiners ready to install the Doric Board when it is ready
Cllr J.Adams was to find out more about the Cemetery Rose Garden. (not here) Cllr D.Mair stated that the roses all had to be removed as they were diseased. The soil can’t be taken out.
Cllr A.Bell was to find out when the Faithlie Centre would be open for meetings in the evenings (not here) Cllr D.Mair stated that Allan Whyte (Head of Properties and Facilities Management at Aberdeenshire Council) said it should be open for meetings as it is a community centre. 
8. K.H The auditor is hoping the accounts will be ready for the October meeting.
10. Cllr J.Adams Was to get an update on the Sports and Community Centre Café (not here) Cllr D.Mair stated the catering facility is out to tender – there is a meeting on the 30th September.
11. Cllr J.Adams was to follow up on the concerns of a resident about a tree causing obstruction in the lane behind West Road (not here) Cllr D. Mair The tree has been chopped down.


	6.
	Police Scotland/Community Warden Reports

	
	.        Police Scotland                                            Community Wardens

[bookmark: _MON_1725181050]                                                               no report                                                                                                                             


	7.
	Items of Business

	
	· Members
Paul Greenall has resigned from FCC
· Fundraising
Is the CC allowed to fundraise?
A.B The Moray-East Wind Farm is looking for projects which need help with fund-raising.
D.W to find out from A.Keith about the CC fund-raising
· Lighthouse Funding
D.W Will start filling up the form, but will give it to Cllr S. Logan to complete.
K.W Send it to Cllr S. Logan to complete
It was stated that the land to left of the proposed site for the 4th lighthouse, was up for development of housing and industrial properties – would this affect the proposal?
Cllr S.Logan to check with A.Keith if a planning application can be completed by the required date
· CPT (Consolidated Pneumatic Tools)
Cllr D.Mair A member of the public had approached her to ask if the CPT could be commemorated somehow. The person had contacted Cllr J.Adams and Jan Emery.
A.B There used to be a plaque on the wall of the building in Maconochie Place.
A.B To find out if the original plaque has been put in the Fraserburgh Heritage Centre.
· Play Park Notices
S.H and K.H The signs about dogs in playparks, which were actioned by Ken Regan, head of Landscape Services, a few months ago, have not been put in place yet..
S.H and K.H to contact A.Keith/Alan Anderson about this. 
· Castle Street Area
Mike McDonald was not here, so this will be put on the October agenda.
· Traffic Wardens/Parking
J.A What are the criteria for a town getting a traffic warden? Parking in Fraserburgh is disgraceful – lorries and delivery vehicles park on double yellow lines and on pavements – there seems to be no deterrent. What about Health and Safety?
Cllr D.Mair There needs to be double yellow lines put in place on Kirk Brae beside the OPC. Parking on both sides of the road at present is leaving a limited space for vehicles to get up and down the brae.
S.H This was brought up before and Alistair Miller (Roads Dept) carried out a traffic survey – he promised to have bollards put in place beside Billy Walkers Kitchens on High Street.
H.G Had noticed on FB that parking has been decriminalised, but as Cllr D.Mair pointed out – not in Scotland!
· Doric Boards
H.G The first Doric Board should be ready by Friday 23rd. Suggestions were discussed about how to advertise the event – FB post, local journalist, a local Doric-speaking personality to ‘unveil’ it, put on FCC website.
A.W To contact Grandma Griggly (aka Isobel Gregory) to see if she would be willing to ‘unveil’ it. M.R to get her details.

	8. 
	Treasurer’s Report

	
	K.H The accounts are still with the auditor. As of 5.9.22, the balance is £17,073.93. No cheques have been issued.

	9.
	Sub-Committees

	
	· Resilience
J.Anderson Up till now, Jason and Martin Jack have given the Food Larder use of the premises rent free. They have also paid for the electricity used. Due to the rise in the cost of fuel, the electricity is due to go up to approx. £500 a month. This seems very high, as the F.L is only open 2 days a week. There is no heating on, only the fridge and freezer! So they are asking the F.L to pay £150 a month towards the bill.
Cllr D. Mair Ask the Academy if they will consider the Food Larder when they are having their Charities Week.
He has acquired another garage rent free, beside the first one, for storage of equipment etc. for the Resilience Group. One will house the box trailer for the use of any sub-group of the CC.
· Flower Fairies
S.H The FF have been approached by Greenspace offering more perennials which they have accepted.
The FF applied for a Community Led Fund for monies for 2 planters. However, the paperwork was misleading as it stated funding up to £1500 only required one quote and since they were short of time and also because they were matching planters to ones already there, they thought that that would be ideal. However, an email from Flick Millar last week states they did not bid for enough money as it should have been over £5000 with 10% ideally coming from the group applying. She has phoned Flick to clarify but as yet no response.
· Community Awards
A.M The Award ceremony has had to be rescheduled following the passing of the queen. It will now be held on Wednesday 12th October 6.30 – 8pm., venue tbc. Cllr A.Bell and Cllr D.Mair are trying to arrange it in the Faithlie Centre. There were over 1000 votes for the award ‘Service with a Smile’ – the winner will be announced at the ceremony. 30 tickets have been ordered. There will be approx. 50 people present. The winners have been notified. F.May will be taking photos on the evening. Will the sponsors or the Councillors present the awards? Still to be confirmed. A few CC members offered A.M to help with setting up etc.
· Litter-Picking Group
F.M There have been no further organised litter-picks since the last CC meeting. Staff from Tesco are hoping to do a beach litter-pick on Saturday 8th October. NESCOL has expressed a wish to do one round about the college.
· Beach Regeneration
There are to be walk-in consultation meetings in the Faithlie Centre on Tues 4th Oct from 3-5pm and on Wed 5th Oct from 10am-12.30pm.
Cllr D.Mair Suggestions so far, following an initial meeting at the beach, have been a splash park and an improved play park.
M.R Had expressed the need for a bus to go down to the beach, especially during the summer season, at a meeting of the Banff & Buchan Bus Forum on Wed 7th September. 
A.B There needs to be somewhere to drop off passengers in the Town Centre. 
Cllr S.Logan/ K.W Urged CC members to engage in public consultation both face-to-face and in the online survey.

	10.
	Questions for Aberdeenshire Councillors

	
	K.H Some residents who are receiving their letters for their Covid booster and/or their flu vaccinations are being sent to Peterhead to receive them – why is this happening? 
Cllr D.Mair She didn’t know why, but said the appointments can be changed by either contacting the telephone number on the letter or going online or going into the vaccination centre to reschedule.
K.H What about the church closures in Fraserburgh? 
Cllr D. Mair The councillors were not involved in any decision making about which churches were to be closed.
K.H The residents in Northern Court are complaining about the weeds in their car park.
Cllr D.Mair This would need to be brought to the attention of Alan Anderson (Landscape Dept)
J.Anderson Is it true that Jewson’s in Fraserburgh is closing? Yes
A resident in Broadsea has complained that the access path to the Broadsea shore is too steep.
Cllr S.Logan Will raise the issue and get back to the CC.
What was going to be done about the Temperance Fountain breakages?
Cllr D.Mair She had been notified of the breakages by Lorna Davidson (ex CC member) and had been given the pieces which had been broken off and fallen into the water troughs below. She had contacted A.Keith, but has not heard back from her. She also said that there should be CCTV coverage of this area.
A.Keith to inform the CC what will happen to the fountain – will it be repaired?
There is a car parked at the bottom of King Edward Street whose mirrors have been broken. It has been parked there for ages – who does it belong to?
Cllr S.Logan Had made enquiries about the vehicle – he had emailed Inspector Cordiner who said it is taxed and MOT’d, so it is legally allowed to be parked there. It cannot be removed by the police because of this.

	11.
	Questions from Members of the Public

	
	 A member of the public had asked were there plans for events in the town for Christmas 2022.
Cllr D.Mair to contact Ainsley Dyga of BBT to find out information

	12.
	Correspondence

	
	· Lottery Funding
The People’s Project is back and in Scotland, the National Lottery is teaming up with the Sunday Mail to give at least 15 community projects the chance to win up to £70,000. Groups can apply up till noon on Friday 7th October 2022. If any sub-groups are interested in applying for this, please let Dionne know.
· STV Documentary
D.W received an email from Daisy Watson (Casting Producer) regarding an STV documentary being made about the fishing industry and the incredible work the fishermen do to feed the country. If any CC members know of any fishermen who would be willing to take part in this, they should contact Dionne or Daisy Watson herself. 
· CC Induction Training
There are to be 2 Training days for new CC members or other CC members who want to attend a refresher training. The first session is on Wed 16th Nov from 7-8.30pm and will be a general introduction and discussion on topics which may be helpful for CC members. The second session is on Wed 23rd Nov from 7-8.30pm and will focus on Planning matters. Both will be hybrid meetings and members can attend in-person at Gordon House, Inverurie or join online. Both sessions will be recorded for circulation after. If members want to attend either of these sessions, please let Dionne know – there is a form to fill in by Wed 2nd November. 

	13.
	Planning Applications

	
	K.W Neil Woodward? would be interested in attending the CC meeting on Tues 15th Nov.

	14.
	A.O.B

	
	A.W read out an email from Jan Emery received today regarding the Diversionary Project with Fraserburgh Academy
A.W to forward the email to all members
Cllr D.Mair There are 3 vacant places on FCC. Perhaps a promotion on FB would be beneficial to attract new members

	15.
	Date & Time of Next Meeting – Tuesday 18th October at 7pm – Dalrymple Hall Room 1
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Inspectors Bi-Monthly Update to Banff and Buchan East Ward



This report provides an update on Policing matters in the Banff and Buchan East Ward of Fraserburgh between 1 March 2022 and 31 July 2022.



I apologise for lack of reporting during these months but I have collated some figures for you to cover this timeframe which I hope will be beneficial.



The report aims to highlight emerging trends and issues in your area and any ongoing campaigns for the month.  Our focus is aligned with the Force Priorities to reduce crime and disorder, help create safer communities and respond effectively to local concerns.



Community Policing Priorities



Antisocial behaviour, Violence and Disorder:



Anti-Social Behaviour calls have remained constant for the past few months sitting around 15 which is an improvement of where we were last year which saw upwards of 40 per month.



The main areas for Anti-Social Behaviour involving young people still remains around Broadsea/Main Street/North School and Asda/McDonalds areas.  



Alongside the Community Wardens we are continuing to carry out patrols, engage with young people and where necessary issue Youth Intervention Letters to parents to try and educate and discourage this type of behaviour.



There have been 62 instances of Vandalism over this period which are being investigated and are at various stages of reporting this is slightly down on last month.  All being in Fraserburgh itself.



The breakdown of these are as follows:



Fraserburgh – 56

Sandhaven – 1

Rosehearty - 5



There have been 71 assaults reported in this time period which is slightly up by 3 crimes in the same period last year which given it is a 5 month period is not significant albeit we would like to see a reduction in this area.



12 were juvenile assaults, 22were domestic assaults and 6 occurred within or near licenced premises.  Two of these assaults fell into the category of being serious.



Additional reassurance and high visibility policing checks continue with licenced premises at weekends and alongside our Licensing Department we are working with Licensee’s and Door Stewards to educate and give support and advice around dealing with drunkenness within Licenced Premises which inevitably leads to the rise in incidents.



Rural Crime:



Rural Crime continues to be low in this reporting period.



Rosehearty



There has been 23 reported crimes during this five month period including Theft, domestic related incidents. Vandalism and drugs offences.  This equates to 4/5 crimes per month which is on a par with reporting in previous years.



Sandhaven



There have been 17 reported offences in Sandhaven during this five month reporting period which is a slight rise than I previous months.  These relate to assault, drugs, theft, vandalisms and road traffic offences. 



Inverallochy had 5 reported crimes, Memsie/Rathen 2 and New Aberdour/Tyrie and Pennan areas only 2 crimes reported so generally low reporting over a 5 month period.



Road Safety / Road Crime



Alongside our traffic colleagues we continue to patrols the roads to keep drivers safe in dealing with drivers with regards to driving standards, miscellaneous driving offences and vehicle conditions etc. 



There have been 6 reports in relation to dangerous driving, 14 reports of careless driving and 4 reports of disqualified driving.  There have also been 6 persons reported for drink driving offences within the Banff and Buchan East Ward.



Acquisitive Crime



During the 5 month reporting period there have been a number of crimes of dishonesty reported with 65 Theft by Shopliftings which in comparison to previous months is slightly reduced, 41 thefts which includes bicycle thefts, fuel thefts and miscellaneous outdoor thefts.  



We continue to work working closely with retailers to try and assist with crime prevention advice to help prevent and deter these types of offences.



There have been 6 Theft by Housebreakings within our Ward during this period which is a rise on previous months 2 of which have been detected and one with ongoing enquiries.



Drugs Initiatives



Operation Protector is a Partnerships, Preventions and Interventions (PP&I) led operation designed to reduce the harm caused by Serious and Organised Crime across North East Division.  The approach taken is to maximise outreach to those who are vulnerable to or use the products of Serious and Organised Crime groups, predominantly drugs.  The approach concentrates on reducing demand for these products therefore making our communities less attractive from a profit perspective to these groups both locally and nationally.



On 14th and 15th June, Days of Action were undertaken in Banff and South Aberdeenshire (14th) and Fraserburgh (15th).  This saw the deployment of over 90 members of joint Police and Local Authority Staff.



Outreach work comprised of 186 visits (Note: over 100 of these being in Fraserburgh and the surrounding towns/villages).  These visits take the form of a cold call to those deemed vulnerable to drug related harm by Police/Local Authority staff.  A number of these individuals were taken into service (% to be confirmed by Local Authority to collate our stats).  The overwhelming attitude of those visited is that ‘its about time’ we (partners and police) took this approach to tackling drug harm as traditional policing is not effective on its own.



The Mobile Police Office was also deployed within Turriff, Banff, Fraserburgh and Sandhaven areas, where DSW’s had been executed, which saw over 100 interactions from members of the public/service users and the distribution of specifically designed educational and support material and 15 naloxone kits. 



During the operation, 6 DSW’s were executed resulting in the recovery of a dealer quantity of Heroin (3g in individual wraps), quantities of Cocaine, ‘Crack’ Cocaine, Cannabis and £5090 in cash.  As a result, a total of 6 males were dealt with by Police, with three (Note: 2 in Fraserburgh) being arrested, interviewed and released pending further enquiries.  All those dealt with during the course of enforcement were offered and accepted substance misuse support. (Note: Dealer quantity of Heroin and Cannabis – ongoing 4(3) enquiries – seized in Fraserburgh)  All other amounts seized elsewhere.



Aberdeenshire Community Safety Team continue to support the impacted communities and are seeking evidence to support future opportunities to apply for ASBO’s to further deter/divert individuals from involvement in SOC related behaviour.



This style of partnership operation will run periodically around Aberdeenshire and is seeing huge benefits already since it started earlier this year in getting people linked in with Services to try and get them help at the time they need it most.



Community Engagement & Reassurance



Our two new Community Beat Officers PC Mel Wiseman and PC Jenna Kelman who I am sure you will have seen out and about in the community are visible in the community and engage with partners from other agencies and business in the community regularly to build relationships, educate and support alongside dealing with crime and disorder.



They have organised the up and coming Police Station Open Day which is taking place on Saturday 3 September from 1100 hours until 1500 hours with various departments from the Police taking part, there will be a BBQ, Candy Floss, Face Painting, Raffles and lots of family fun with all proceeds going to local charities.



This will be a first since before COVID and the officers have been working hard to make it a great day!



EDUCATION



Schools are just back after summer break and we will be looking to make plans with and work with both Secondary and Primary Schools to assist and support them in delivering key messages in line with community issues or issues within the School throughout the coming 2022/23 year.



I apologise again for the delay in reporting and as always if you have any queries then please do not hesitate to get in touch with me.



I hope to see some of you at the Open Day.



Kind regards

Jen Cordiner

Fraserburgh Inspector





Contact Us



Please also remember you can communicate with us using any of the following:



·  101 – Non emergency

·  Facebook – www.facebook.com/NorthEastPoliceDivision

·  Web – www.scotland.police.uk

·  999 – Emergency

·  0800 555 111 - Crimestoppers
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